ASCC Jan ’05 Club Meeting Minutes – 11Jan05 @ Dooley, Burnside.

Meeting was called to order at 7:40 pm, with only 16 people attending.

Membership – Umberto reported we have a few joined already this year.  We had 158 total for 2004.  Perry Falconer is currently the ARMS registrar.  Umberto has some forms available.

Financial – Brian reported that as of today, we have $5918.32, which includes all the cheques written up to and including today.  That also includes the registration for the Club trailer for 2005.  We have increased our assets by $4800 over the past year.

Rally – Ian reported that there was a BAC Rallycross at AMP, with 24 entries.  It was mostly ice, with very little dirt.  The next event is at Scotia Speedworld on January 24th.  There is a Regional rally this weekend, hosted by ASCC.  It starts and ends in Garlands Crossing, Hants County, near Windsor.  Registration starts at 3:15 pm.  Car 0 is at 4:30 and finishing around 9:00.

Solo – Mark Morin and Art Forward have offered to be Co Solo directors for 2005 (and accepted by the 2005 ASCC executive).  Bill suggested that they draft a Solo I and II schedule for the year.  They will get that done.

We are going to pay for a trailer hitch for Pidge’s car, so he can tow the trailer to each event, since he will be there anyway.  We discussed the one day memberships and decided that even though they are a little more work for us, we will continue to use them for this coming year.

Art feels we may be able to get the lot at the dockyard.  Art had done a set of Sup Rules for the ASCC Solo Series.  He would like to start the events at 11:00 instead of 12:00.  He also wants to have a Solo Executive set up to help things run smoother.  For example, a Novice co-ordinator and Safety Steward, Scrutineering co-ordiinator.

We discussced some new lot ideas.  Art brought up the idea of 2 runs groups.  It would allow us to run the event faster.  Gordon brought up the lack of time when splitting into smaller groups.  It will require some more discussion at a Solo Meeting.

Nancy suggested the idea of having a Calendar done to Promote/sell/make money for the Club.

New Business 

This year, 2005, is the 50th anniversary of Atlantic Sports Car Club.  The idea of doing a multimedia presentation using Checkpoints, slides, photos, videos etc was suggested.  We even talked about parades and car shows as well.

Bill asked how we can make our ASCC website more user friendly.  We discussed it a bit, and realize that we need to talk to Corey, and give him some guidance as to what we want.  Gordon offered to help out.

Race – The Marshalls are having a hard time getting enough interest and new bodies.  One idea discussed was a discount on lapping days.

We also need more people to help out for other jobs at the track on race weekends, or lapping days.  Volunteers get free admission to the track, and are provided with lunch.  If you know anyone who would be interested, get them to come out.  There is also the opportunity to go to bigger and better venues (ie. Grand Prix).

Swap shop was held at 9:20 pm.

We then discussed how we can integrate family time and our events.  It would be nice to have some more social events held through the year.

There was  a motion to adjourn at 9:45 by Umberto, and seconded by Brian Jarvis.

Chris Ward – ASCC Sectretary

